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YOUR COUNCILLORS

Cr Tim Laurence 

Graffiti is a constant problem in 
Darebin and it causes a lot of 
distress for the community. 
Reports to Council of incidences 
of graffiti have increased 
substantially in the last year. 
Working to keep our municipality
clean and safe is an important 
responsibility for Council. 

Work to remove graffiti from 
heavily targeted areas has 
recently been increased. 
Property owners in busy 
thoroughfares who are the 
target of repeated graffiti are 
invited to apply for a mural to 
be painted by a professional 
street artist. You can read more 
about the initiative inside and 
also find out about Council’s 
graffiti removal kits which are 
available for free to the 
community as well as $50 
subsidies which are offered 
towards the cost of paint to 
cover over graffiti.

If you’re interested in local 
history, the stunning Bundoora 
Homestead has a history tour 
taking place at 2.30pm on 
Friday 6 October and costs $7. 
It’s a great opportunity to find 
out about the intriguing history 
of the homestead and local area. 
There are a number of free art 
exhibitions currently on show at 
the homestead too so stop by 
and take a look.

Cr Gaetano Greco 

Edwardes Lake is one of largest 
lakes in the Melbourne 
metropolitan area (second only 
to Albert Park Lake) and is 
considered by many as the 
‘Jewel of the North’. It’s an 
important community park 
used by thousands of Darebin 
residents and people from 
across the northern region.

As part of making the lake even 
better, work is continuing on the 
Edwardes Lake Master Plan and 
as part of this work we have 
been looking at the long term 
water quality issues in the lake.  
Council’s vision for the lake sees 
a healthy and safe ecosystem 
that allows activities like boating 
on the lake, as was enjoyed in 
years gone by.

Like all our waterways, the lake 
is part of the urban stormwater 
system and its water quality 
depends on what goes down 
our drains, especially of concern 
is drainage from upstream 
beyond our municipality, which 
is beyond Council’s control. 

Council officers are focusing
on ways to better monitor and 
improve the lake’s water quality 
as well as advocating to our 
state and federal governments 
and authorities to help bring the 
lake back to its former glory.

Cr Susanne Newton 

Being able to make life better
for people in need in our 
community is one of the great 
things about being part of 
Council. Over the next four 
years, four new accessible toilets 
and change facilities, which are 
named Changing Places, will be 
built in public areas for people 
who have severe disabilities. 
They’ll make a real difference to 
people who need these facilities 
as they’ll be able to go on day 
trips and stay out for longer 
than they would be able to 
otherwise. If you or someone 
you know would benefit from 
the facilities, Council would like 
to hear from you about where 
they should be built. More 
details are inside.

There’s a fun family outing 
taking place at Edwardes Lake 
Park on Thursday 26 October
to celebrate Children’s Week. 
Families with young children
will enjoy the special morning 
playgroup in the park and other 
children’s activities. There’s 
more information about this 
event inside. For young people 
in Darebin there will be a live 
acoustic performance by young 
emerging musicians from the 
Decibels Youth Music Centre
at 4pm on Thursday 19 October 
at Reservoir Library. For details 
call, 8470 8005.

Susanne Newton
Susanne-Newton@cr.darebin.org

M 0419 764 245

Tim Laurence
Tim-Laurence@cr.darebin.org

M 0419 750 234

Gaetano Greco (Deputy Mayor)
Gaetano-Greco@cr.darebin.org
M 0419 750 214 | T 9489 5468

La Trobe Ward
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UNDERSTANDING WELCOME TO COUNTRY 

Aboriginal elder of the 
Wurundjeri people of Melbourne,
Aunty Joy Murphy, has written 
a book, Welcome to Country 
that explains the depth and 
meaning of this ceremony,
past and present.  

Aboriginal communities across 
Australia have boundaries that 
are defined by mountains and 
waterways. To cross from one 
community into another, you 
needed permission from the 
community whose land you
were entering.

MAKING THE MOST
OF SPRING

Find out what’s happening in 
your neighbourhood.

Council’s Springtime Community 
Events is a handy guide providing
information about community 
events and activities planned
for spring, some of which are
in celebration of Seniors Month 
and Community Safety Month 
this October.

There’s something for everyone 
ranging from fitness activities, 
yoga classes and community 
lunches to music performances, 
gardening activities, craft lessons 
and much more. 

To celebrate Seniors Month, 
Reservoir Leisure Centre is 
offering Seniors Card holders
a free two week pass to the 
Centre during October. Contact 
the centre for more information 
on 9496 1050. 

Copies of the Springtime 
Community Events guide are 
available at Council’s Customer 
Service Centres and Darebin 
Libraries. You can download
the guide at
darebin.vic.gov.au/olderadults
or phone 8470 8888
for more information.

When that permission was given,
a ceremony was held called 
Welcome to Country. The 
ceremonies continue today.

In August, Council hosted a 
professional learning opportunity 
for educators in kindergartens, 
schools and community 
organisations in Darebin to meet
Aunty Joy and hear about her book.

More than 230 people attended, 
including staff from 15 Darebin 
schools and many Early Years 
Services. The feedback from the
educators was strong and positive.

How well do you know water? 
Have you ever heard of a swale? 
Do you know how a raingarden 
works? To discover more about 
water projects happening in your 
neighbourhood, explore Darebin’s 
new interactive water map. 

With just a few clicks, you 
will learn about how Council 
together with the community are 
conserving water and working to 
make our waterways cleaner to 
benefit everyone.

WAYS WITH WATER

Check out Darebin’s new interactive water map
during National Water Week.

Many emphasised the importance
of learning directly from Aunty 
Joy and said she gave them the 
confidence and encouragement 
to use the book as an essential 
teaching resource.

For further details including 
the event location, visit 
darebin.vic.gov.au/water
or call 8470 8888. To view the 
water map and discover more 
about Darebin’s water, visit   
water.darebin.vic.gov.au

National Water Week runs
from 15 to 21 October and to 
celebrate we invite you to join
our special wetland walk and
talk event. The event takes
place on Saturday 21 October.
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For more information about community events call 8470 8888 or go to darebin.vic.gov.au/events

Build your bike riding confidence

Workshops from September to November
Various locations across Darebin

Cost: $15 full $10 concession

From September through to November,
you can join one of Council’s bike riding
workshops to learn how to safely ride
your bike on local paths and quiet streets
around your neighbourhood.

For bookings or further information visit 
darebintransport.eventbrite.com or call 8470 8683.

Homestead history tour

Friday 6 October at 2:30pm
Bundoora Homestead Arts Centre,
7 Prospect Hill Drive, Bundoora

Tour tickets $7

From Indigenous custodianship to racing horses,
a hospital for injured soldiers to contemporary 
art—Bundoora Homestead is bursting with stories.
Join the tour to find out more about the grand  
14-room mansion and its many incarnations.
  
For tour bookings and more information, visit 
bundoorahomestead.com or call 9496 1060.

SEPTEMBER OCTOBER

DAREBIN EVENTS CALENDAR

As the weather warms up, the 
outdoor exercise equipment in 
parks across Darebin provide 
an easy way to introduce some 
extra exercise into your day.

EXERCISE AT YOUR LEISURE

KICK OFF YOUR FITNESS 
THIS SPRING

Exercise stations are
installed at 10 parks and
reserves across Darebin.

They include a mix of
equipment ranging from
static equipment for sit ups,
chin ups and stretches as
well as movable equipment
that provides resistance
including steppers and rowing.

In addition to the regular group 
fitness sessions such as walking 
groups, yoga, Pilates and Tai Chi, 
among other activities the spring 
program features an exciting new 
activity, Walking Football. The 
session is a low impact sport and 
is a fun and social way to get fit.

Exercise sessions are free and are
held at parks and reserves across
Darebin. They are suitable for all
fitness levels, ages and abilities and
are led by qualified instructors
or coaches.

For a full list of exercise
station locations, go to 
darebin.vic.gov.au/getactive 
or call 8470 8888.

For further details and to download
the spring program, visit
darebin.vic.gov.au/getactive
or call 8470 8888
for more information. 

The new Get Active in Darebin 
program starts in October.

The newest exercise station
was recently installed at W R 
Ruthven Reserve in Preston
and features resistance machines 
for upper body workouts in 
addition to cardio equipment.

http://www.darebin.vic.gov.au/events
http://www.darebintransport.eventbrite.com
http://www.bundoorahomestead.com
http://www.darebin.vic.gov.au/getactive
http://www.darebin.vic.gov.au/getactive
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274 Gower Street, Preston
PO Box 91, Preston, Vic 3072
T 8470 8888  F 8470 8877
E mailbox@darebin.vic.gov.au
darebin.vic.gov.au

CITY OF
DAREBIN

National Relay Service 
If you are deaf, 
or have a hearing 
or speech impairment, 
contact us through the 
National Relay Service. 
relayservice.gov.au

	 Speak your language

	 T 8470 8470

/darebincouncil/darebincitycouncil/darebincitycouncil /cityofdarebin

Friends groups are volunteer based 
groups and people of all ages 
and abilities are welcome to join. 
Upcoming events in Darebin include:

Planting at Cascade Park
Sunday 17 September,
10.00am – 12.30pm 
Meet at the Boardwalk.
Enter via Evan Smith Close
or Linaker Drive, Macleod.

For more information
call 8470 8762.

Weeding at Darebin Creek
Sunday 24 September,
10.00am – 12.00pm 
Enter via Clarendon Street, Thornbury. 

Check details for the above 
event on the events page at 
friendsofdarebincreek.org.au

Obstructions caused by overgrown
gardens and overhanging branches
can be particularly dangerous for 
people like parents with prams, 
older people or people with a 
disability. They can also block 
visibility on our roads and create
a hazard for passing vehicles.

That’s one of the reasons behind 
Council’s bike fleet giveaway and 
the VicRoads funded Bike Ed 
program, which helps children 
adopt healthier and more 
sustainable travel behaviours. 

This year, children at Kingsbury 
Primary School were the 
recipients of 15 new bikes and 
helmets. They were selected in 
recognition of the importance 
their school places on sports and 
fitness activities outside of their 
normal school work as well their 
ability and commitment to use 
and look after the bikes. 
The teachers will also receive 
training to run a bike riding 
education program, Bike Ed, and 
take part in the VicHealth Walk
to School month initiative. 

Bike riding is a healthy 
activity that also encourages 
independence and develops
self-confidence. It is a great
way to get to know the local
area better and is a fun and 
sustainable way to get around. 

All Darebin schools were invited 
to apply for the giveaway. The 
students at Bell Primary School 
were the recipients of the bike 
fleet giveaway last year.	

LEND A HELPING HAND TO OUR
NATURAL ENVIRONMENT

SPRING PRUNING 

INCREASING PEDAL 
POWER IN DAREBIN

There are many opportunities to get your hands dirty
at community planting and weeding days this spring. 

While it’s nice to see a lush, green
garden – it’s important to maintain
overhanging branches and other 
foliage on your property to 
reduce hazards.

Building healthy habits from 
childhood will bring lifelong benefits. 

Weeding at Strettle Reserve
Sunday 15 October,
10.00am – 12.30pm  
Meet at the corner of Strettle
and Miller Streets, Preston.
Enter via A H Capp Reserve and
follow the signs to the area.

For more information about this 
event, view the events page at 
friendsofmerricreek.org.au

No experience is required.
Bring your own gardening gloves 
and shovel, if you have them.

A bird survey takes place at 
Edwardes Lake Park, Reservoir
on Sunday 17 September
8.45am – 10.00am
Join Friends of Edwardes Lake
at the rotunda and barbeque area, 
next to the playground on
Griffith Street, Reservoir. 

Residents are required to maintain 
their property so it is free from 
any obstructions that may cause 
a safety issue. Vegetation growing 
onto the street must not impact 
the footpath and branches 
overhanging fences must be at least
2.4 metres above the footpath.

If you’re unsure how much 
vegetation to remove or if you 
have other questions, download 
the local law factsheet at
darebin.vic.gov.au/gll or call 
Council on 8470 8888.

www.darebin.vic.gov.au
http://www.relayservice.gov.au
http://www.instagram.com/darebincouncil/
www.youtube.com/user/darebincitycouncil
http://www.facebook.com/cityofdarebin/
www.twitter.com/cityofdarebin
http://www.friendsofdarebincreek.org.au
http://www.friendsofmerricreek.org.au
http://www.darebin.vic.gov.au/gll

